Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Agricultural Environmental Services
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

5E-14.1025
Inspections and Investigations

5E-14.105
Contractual Agreements in Public's Interest - Control and Preventive Treatment for Wood-Destroying Organisms

5E-14.110
Fumigation Requirements - Notices

5E-14.117
Application for Department Credentials

5E-14.132
Certificate Issuance and Renewal Fees

5E-14.136
Fumigation Special Identification Card Issuance, Renewal Fees, Forms, and Duties

5E-14.142
Responsibilities and Duties - Records, Reports, Advertising, Applications

5E-14.1421
Identification Card - Training Verification

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 47 No. 76, April 20, 2021 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION should have included the following: 

The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency. The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein:
There are no adverse regulatory impacts associated with implementing this rule. The proposed modifications consist primarily of updates to program forms and website URL references compelled by substantive form modifications and the Department’s transition to the FDACS.gov domain. Further proposed changes include adding additional required information to the Notification of Fumigation, FDACS-13667; correcting an inaccurate reference to the rule section describing completion of wood destroying organisms’ inspection reports; clarifying that in order to obtain a Fumigation Special Identification Card a licensee must pay an examination fee rather than an issuance fee; clarifying that business licensees must submit an application for Pest Control Employee-Identification Cards with each original or renewal business license application of any business license change; and requiring training in areas of contract regulations and safety related issues specific to structural fumigation for pest control employees who perform fumigation sales. These changes are intended to facilitate industry compliance and enhance consumer protections. They will impose negligible administrative costs which will not adversely affect small businesses or pest control operators. The adverse impact or potential regulatory costs of the proposed rule modifications did not exceed any of the criteria established in Section 120.541(2)(a), Florida Statute. Additionally, no interested parties have submitted information regarding the economic impact of the proposed changes. Impacts to small businesses and other regulated entities will occur solely as a function of non-compliance and will not present any additional regulatory burden.
